

May 14, 2012

Chair and Members
Finance and Administrative Services Committee

## Re: Fund Consideration for South East Summer Fest

Preparations are currently under way for the South East Summer Fest, on Saturday, August 25, 2012. The event will be held at Southeast Optimist Park, on Deveron Crescent, and will bring together neighbourhood residents and friends to celebrate cultural diversity through music, dance, food, art and games. Summer Fest was a tremendous success last year, with approximately 800 people attending the event. I would respectfully request that the Municipal Council provide \$5,000 towards this year's event, in order to offset the associated costs.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Sandy White Councillor, Ward 14

The Corporation of the City of London Office 519.661-5095 Fax 519-661-5933 www.london.ca